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Maryland Medicaid Advisory Committee

June 25, 2009
Call to Order and Approval of Minutes

Charles Shubin, M.D., Interim Chair, called to order the meeting of the Maryland Medicaid Advisory Committee (MMAC) at 1:15 p.m.  The Committee approved the May 28, 2009 minutes as written.  Ms. Patricia Horton attended the meeting for Ulder Tillman, M.D.
Departmental Report and Federal Update
Ms. Tricia Roddy, Director, Planning Administration, gave the Committee the following federal update:  There are competing health reform proposals.  The Department is coordinating across the different state agencies to review this federal legislation and provide comments to the Maryland’s Congressional Delegation.   
Attached is a summary outlining the different health reform proposals that Ms. Roddy reviewed.  

The Committee suggested that the Department send them information on anything that they felt was significant or is more or less advantageous for Maryland and give the Committee the Departmental’s analysis.
Mr. John Folkemer, Deputy Secretary, Health Care Financing, gave the Committee the following Departmental update:
1) Secretary Colmers has a new chief of staff, Wendy Kronmiller who currently is the Director of the Office of Health Care Quality.

2) The Substance Abuse work group will meet tomorrow to discuss coding and reimbursement rates that will start January 1, 2010.  Money was taken out of ADAA grants and given to Medicaid so that it could be doubled with federal funds.  The additional monies is being used to raise reimbursement rates for substance abuse providers and add substance abuse services to the benefit package for the Primary Adult Care program.  
3) School-based health center representatives and MCOs will meet to discuss how to coordinate and make sure services are being provided The meeting will be held Wednesday at University of Maryland Baltimore Campus (UMBC) Tech Center at 1:30 p.m.  There are over 50 school-based health centers.
4) The Department has been working on a new Medicaid Management Information System (MMIS) and it hit a milestone a couple of weeks ago when the Department sent in its advanced planning document (the document that lays out in broad terms how we will be proceeding) to the federal government.  The federal government has 60 days to respond.  The Department hopes to get their approval soon, so we can move forward with a request for proposal.

5) There is a waiver we have been hoping to get for individuals who are leaving nursing homes and have incomes over 300% of SSI level so we can serve them in the community.  There are people who qualify for Medicaid while in the nursing home who don’t qualify once they move back into the community.  These people are contributing excess income over 300 percent of SSI to the cost of their care.  Under the Money Follows the Person grant we have been able to make an exception for some individuals, however, that only applies for one year after the person leaves the nursing home.  We are looking for a more permanent solution.  The Department has heard from the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services (CMS) that they move forward quickly with reviewing Maryland’s proposal to cover this population under an 1115 Research and Demonstration Waiver.  We had a September deadline which is when the first person’s one year of community services would expire.  
6) There will be another round of budget cuts coming in July because revenues are down considerably from where they need to be to balance this year’s budget.

7) The latest unemployment numbers have actually bumped Maryland up to the highest tier for enhanced federal money starting in July.  This makes the match 61.59% and means we will be getting an additional $100 million dollars from the federal government in match for Medicaid in fiscal year 2010.  This may reduce the amount of future budget cuts. 

Waiver and State Plan Regulation Changes
Regulations:

1) The Department is doing a new chapter of Early and Periodic Screening, Diagnosis and Testing (EPSDT) regulations.  We are combining two old chapters, a screening chapter and a treatment chapter.  The new chapter will explain in detail what services are covered under EPSDT.  Some of those regulations were written years ago and are outdated.

2) The Department will be submitting targeted case management regulations for mental health targeted case management.

State Plan Amendments:
1) State plan amendment (SPA) to claim the federal match for pregnant women and child immigrants who have not been in the U.S. for five years.  The Department currently covers these individuals with state only dollars.  This will be going in before the end of this quarter. The Department still has not received instructions from CMS on this issue, however, the Department is going forward to try to get the federal match for the program and are anticipating an April 1 effective date.
2) Targeted case management for mental health.

3) Dental SPA that explains what we are covering and that we will be covering it under an administrative service organization (ASO).  The benefit package has not changed.  We added the ability to reimburse EPSDT providers for fluoride varnish for children under the age of 3 years old.

Waivers:
1) There are no new waivers.  We have received approval for the renewal of the Living at Home Waiver and are still waiting for approval on the Autism Waiver renewal but are expecting it soon.  

Primary Adult Care (PAC) Evaluation

Ms. Stacey Davis, Deputy Director, Program Evaluation and Legislation reviewed the findings of the Primary Adult Care evaluation.  Key findings were as follows:

This report constitutes the first comprehensive evaluation of the PAC program and focuses on program performance for calendar year (CY) 2007.  Calendar year 2007 is the first full year for this population.  The measures presented in this report will provide a baseline for future program evaluations.
More than one half of enrollees in PAC were in the program more than 12 months.  We looked at the demographics of the population and 60% were black, 35% were white and 5% were other populations.  Most of the population fell in the 40-64 years of age range.  The Department transferred approximately 8,000 individuals from the public health Maryland Primary Care Program into PAC and that population is part of these numbers.  Most enrollees (85%) were in urban and suburban areas.  The other 15% were on the Eastern Shore, Western Maryland and other outlying areas of the state. 

Fifty two percent of enrollees received an ambulatory care visit.  Western Maryland had the highest percentage of people accessing ambulatory care, about 65% for the 320 day continuously enrolled verses 50% for the other areas.  This may be due to a number of established networks that came into the program as part of the Maryland Primary Care Program.  

Approximately 16-18% of enrollees were accessing specialty mental health services.  More than 60% are getting prescriptions filled which indicates that people may be accessing care in other settings.  
We looked at which women were receiving breast cancer screening and of those who were continuously enrolled, 22% received screenings and of those with any period of enrollment 19% received screenings.  In our HealthChoice population it is about 47%.  This is a limited benefit for the PAC population and the timeframe and ages are different from the HealthChoice evaluation.  

Cervical cancer screening – We looked at PAP tests for this population and 23% of the continuously enrolled population received screenings and 21% received screenings in the any period of enrollment.  In HealthChoice it was much higher at 63%, but again it is a very different package and we really need time to see what the data is and if trends change.  The report also shows distributions by race and ethnicity, age, and region.  

Diabetes care – 64% of the continuously enrolled are receiving the HbA1c screening.  In HealthChoice the number is 79% and the HEDIS national average is 77%.  For baseline data this is actually very good.  

For the LDL-C screening the data shows that approximately 60% of the continuously enrolled were receiving screening.  For HEDIS it is 71% nationally and in HealthChoice 76%.  These are also good baseline numbers.

Health Care Coverage Expansion Update

There are approximately 43,000 adults and care givers currently in the program.
Update on Mental Health ASO Contract/Introduction of Value Options

Ms. Lissa Abrams gave the Committee an update on where the Department is on the mental health ASO transition and introduced Ms. Mary Mastrandrea the CEO of Value Options, Maryland.  The contract was awarded to Value Option on June 4, 2009.  The Department has held a series of meetings with the leadership at the Department of Mental Hygiene, Core Service Agencies, providers and Medicaid.  During this time MHA is identifying systems development issues, etc.  The MHA has held meetings with the current vendor MAPS-MD and the new vendor to begin the work plan and transferring files on authorizations, claims payment and a host of other areas.  
Value Options has brought a team of 30 national staff including their National Chief Information Officer, National Chief Administrative Officer, National Director of Provider Relations, CFO as well as a host of individuals needed to implement this major systems change.  This week the MHA and Value Options have been going out across the state conducting provider forums to introduce Value Options to the community.  Currently we have met with around 700 individuals that provide services in the public mental health system.  

Value Options has brought in a very competent team who have a tremendous amount of knowledge.  There is some technology that Value Options has that will benefit providers and the entire system and once the transition is over, will help the process go smoothly and more efficiently.  The transition should be seamless to consumers and providers will get paid.  Currently we are finalizing the dates for when the last claims will be sent to the current vendor and when the last authorization will be provided MAPS-MD.  
Committee members expressed concerns about the low bid presented by Value Options to do the same work as the current vendor.  The Department assured the Committee that there is a tremendous amount of oversight on the implementation from the Mental Hygiene Administration, the Secretary, and others that will continue.

Ms. Mastrandrea comes to Maryland from Value Options in New Mexico where she was the Chief Operating Officer.  New Mexico is one of the few states that has merged many and varied funding streams into a single payer source which is a model for some of the mental health system transformation grants that occurred through SAMHSA. 
Ms. Mastrandrea stated Value Options is the nation’s largest provider of behavioral health services.  The public sector division is in 14 different states.  Value Options has efficiencies in technology and economy of scale.  Value Options will be setting up offices in Linthicum and will be hiring 51 employees for that office.  The 1-800-888-1965 number currently operated by MAPS-MD will roll over to Value Options September 1, 2009.  Value Options will be hiring some of MAPSS staff also for continuity.  Provider and consumer training will be provided. 

The ASO contract requires a web based authorization system.  Through MAPS-MD, the MHA modified MAPS-MD’s system to meet the requirements of Mental Hygiene regulations capacity.  We will be doing the same with Value Options.  Every time a transition has been done the MHA involves the provider community including setting up a series of meetings with all stakeholders.  The MHA has set up an Advisory Committee to oversee the transition.
Value Options owns it own claims systems and processes claims internally having total control of that.  Ms. Mastrandrea can be reached at (410) 303-7972. mary.mastrandrea@valueoptions.com
Other Committee Business
Mr. McInnis reported to the Committee that there are some challenges with the transition to Doral, the dental ASO.  One of our health center providers on the Shore will have to stop their pediatric oral health surgery program and there is concern with how that will impact access on the Eastern Shore.  We have also found out that some specialists on the Shore will be dropping services as well.  Under the previous arrangement, Choptank provided care to over 100 cases throughout the course of the year.
Department staff responded that the Department is aware of this issue and has a meeting with Shore representatives tomorrow to discuss this.  The Department will report back to the Committee on this issue at the next meeting.
Committee members agree that this is a concern across the state and the country and we may need some special consideration for specialty services.

Public Comments

Ms Gayle Hafner from Maryland Disability Law Center made comments on the possible ARA violation, and cost neutrality for HealthChoice.
Adjournment

Dr. Shubin adjourned the meeting at 2:30 p.m.







Respectfully Submitted








Carrol Barnes  
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